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Republic of the Philippines 

DEPARTMENT OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY 
Philippine Atmospheric, Geophysical and Astronomical Services 
Administration (PAGASA) 

 

06 September 2021 

 
SUPPLEMENTAL / BID BULLETIN  
ADDENDUM NO.  2021-036-01 
 
 
Subject: Supply, Delivery and Testing of 60 Units of Assman Psychrometers with Dual-Tube Alcohol-filled 

Thermometers (AC/DC Type), 100 sets Alcohol-filled Thermometers (2pcs/set) and 60 Boxes of Spare 
Wicks (60pcs/box) / ABC Php 5,520,000.00 / PR No. 2021-08-0545 / Ref. No. IB 2021-036 

 
This Bid Bulletin is being issued to all prospective bidders to clarify, amend and/or modify certain provisions in the 
Bidding Documents and to answer the written clarificatory questions submitted by prospective bidders, to wit: 
 
Query from De Leon Import and Export Corporation 

Question(s) PAGASA BAC Answer(s) 

1. As it has been quite some time since our 
company has participated in procurement 
activities of your good office, we would like to ask 
if it would be possible for you to consider the 
supply of other types of scientific and 
environmental monitoring instruments as 
experience (SLCC) instead of only 
meteorological instruments? Such examples of 
these instruments we hope you will allow are: 
water quality monitoring instruments and seismic 
monitoring instruments. 

The water quality monitoring instruments and seismic 
monitoring instruments can’t be considered as your 
Single Largest Completed Contract because these 
are not similar in nature to Assman Psychrometers, 
Alcohol filled Thermometers and Spare Wicks.  Thus, 
we need a Meteorological Instruments. 

 

2. In the Terms of Reference of the Assman 
Psychrometer (under Qualifications of 
Manufacturer and Bidder) it is stated that the 
manufacturer should be ISO Certified and should 
submit an ISO Certificate as proof. In the other 
two Terms of Reference however (Minimum 
Thermometer and Thermograph) we noticed that 
it says that the bidder should be ISO Certified. 
May we clarify if it is the manufacturer OR bidder 
which should be ISO certified for all three 
projects? 

It would be better if both the manufacturer and the 
bidder are ISO certified. However, for this project, our 
requirement is for the manufacturer to be ISO 
Certified. 

  
 
This shall form an integral part of the Bid Documents. 
 
For guidance and information of all participating bidders. 
 
 
 
LANDRICO U. DALIDA JR., Ph.D. 
Chairperson 
PAGASA-BAC for Goods and Consulting Services 


